[image: image1.jpg]


Medway & District Caledonians Association
       Newsletter 
Autumn 2007

Welcome to the first of hopefully many newsletters of the Medway and District Caledonian Association. It is planned that these will be published about four times per year so that you, the members can have a wider idea of what is happening in the Association or what is being planned.

New Treasurer

At the last AGM sadly there were no volunteers from the membership to fill the position of Treasurer. This position has been filed with great success by Bob Hunt our new Vice President for the past three years. Bob has brought great flair to this position and has spent many hours reviewing how the books are kept so that the council can more easily access the monetary information needed in the planning of our extensive yearly programme. We are pleased to announce that Susie Birchall has volunteered to take over this position and she officially took over the role at the council meeting at her house on Wednesday 5th September. Welcome Susie we all hope you have a great time on council.
June Tricker

June passed away on Thursday 2nd August after a short illness. She had been a member of the association for many years, more than most people realised, and served on the council with her husband David for the past two years. Both quietly got on with the job and she will be sorely missed. Her funeral on the 17th August was, at her request, a “Scottish Affair” with many of our members in attendance, filling the small chapel to overflowing. Donations in her memory have been made by the Association and by members to the Wisdom Hospice.
New Website

The new website has been up and running now for three months. The new design and layout has been the brain child of Julian Grayland who joined the council at the AGM and is our new webmaster and publicity officer. If you have visited the site you will see just how extensive and useful the site is and how user-friendly it is. Well done to Julian who will still not rest and wants to have your feed-back on what you think about the site and how it can be extended and improved.
Charity

In the past donations were made to charity of some of our surplus funds at the end of each year. This was usually divided amongst several resulting in small donations being sent to 4-5 charities. This year the council has decided to support just one charity as the “Presidents Charity.” This will be elected by the president and council each year in line with the constitution. The charity selected this year arose from an appeal by Captain Donald MacLean for donations to Myeloma UK. Donald’s son, young Donald, is a sufferer from this disease and the UK HQ is in Edinburgh. 
Donations so far since April have exceeded £1300 and the breakdown is shown below
	Event
	Amount

	Donation MDCA
	500.00

	Collection at AGM
	185.00

	Maureen and Clive Pitt DVD sales
	125.00

	David Menzies DVD sales
	 63.00

	Doddington  walk and BBQ
	374.00

	Raffle, Summer Celebration
	 54.00

	Total
	1301.00


Well done everybody and thank you all for your wonderful Scottish generosity. Other events and donations are 

planned during the rest of this year. Young Donald has now heard that his treatment will now be funded by the NHS, a policy reversal brought about by the campaigning of Myeloma UK.

Past events

This years Doddington Walk and Barbeque was again hosted by Mike and Elizabeth Leake who also very generously sponsored the event by supplying all the food. They event raised £374.00 which has been sent to Myeloma UK. The walks were arranged by Jack Ruler and the MC was Mike Gould.
Over 60 dancers attended the Summer Celebration with Mo Dalton as the MC. The evening got off to a lively start with Pimms being served. At the suggestion of members the council looked into starting every evening with Pimms!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! Sorry, our new treasurer tells us that all the fees would have to rise to pay for this but the idea is still there.
During the Celebration it was a great pleasure to be able to award three medals to Emily Lovelock and another to Mike Gould for their highland dancing. Great achievements for them both, well done, and also well done to their teacher Jenny Barrow.
The second MCs get-together was held at the start of September as a thank you to all the MCs who devote so much time in working out interesting and imaginative programmes. We also had a chance to discuss various suggestions from the MCs. As a result all the MCs will be receiving a list of the CDs that we use each session and a review will be undertaken as to the quality and the speed of those recordings. Any suggestions as to which tracks we need to review would be gratefully received as would any volunteers to undertake the review and re-record offending tracks.
Sections

Bredhurst has now celebrated its 10th birthday and continues to flourish especially as they now have a fan to keep them cool on the warmer days.
The Tuesday beginners group has re-started at St Mary’s Island and is open to anyone, not just beginners who would like to practice their footwork, reels, pousettes and other figures. A very enjoyable evening led by Harry Robertson between 8.00 and 10.00pm. 
The junior group on Fridays has also re-started and they are some spaces for new members especially in the older age groups. Please see Margaret-Anne Robertson for details.
The Demo team would like to remind you all that they are available for bookings mainly during the evenings and at weekends but some day time gigs are possible. This could either be as a short demo or to take over and run a ceilidh type event with demos and participation dances. Please contact Sue Jones for more details.
So far this has been an eventful first few months of my presidency and there is still lots to do. The council are always very interested to receive your feedback and suggestions as to how the Association can be improved. 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the Autumn Dance on Saturday 29th September.
Enjoy Dancing

Tim Bowden Sept 2007

Don’t forget the forthcoming events ! We need you there to make it work
Autumn Dance  Saturday 29th September 

Halloween Party  Thursday 25th October

St Andrew’s Dance Thursday 29th November

Christmas Social Thursday 13th December

Also do remember to come along to our Tuesday nights to learn or polish up on the basics and learn the dances. It’s great fun and very sociable too.

